LIBERTYVILLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOLS
District No. 70
Libertyville, Illinois

MAY 19, 2025
BOARD REPORT NO. 10.4
APPROVAL OF FY 2025 - 2026 CHARTWELLS CONTRACT RENEWAL

Chartwells School Dining Services has operated District 70’s school food service
program since July 1, 2010. They have done an amazing job over the FY 2024-2025
school year providing lunches for our students, introducing many new items this year
and continuing to look at ways to always improve the program.

Chartwells has proposed a 3.6% increase in their Administrative and Management
Fee per meal/equivalent for the FY 2025-2026 school year. This is an approximately
$15,000 increase over the previous year and is in line with the CPI for Food Away
from Home.

Administration recommends approval of the attached contract renewal.

ROLL CALL VOTE

I move that the Board of Education approve a 1 year contract renewal with Chartwells at a
3.6 % rate increase in the Administrative and Management Fee per meal/meal equivalent for
the 2025-2026 school year as presented.





